## October 5<sup>th</sup>, 2020 Jersey Township Trustees Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 o'clock P.M. and the Pledge of Allegiance was given. Trustees Bright, Wetzel, and Fry and Fiscal Officer Jesenko were all present. Zoning Inspector Witney was unable to attend the meeting.

Minutes- the minutes for the August meeting were reviewed prior to the start of the October meeting. Trustee Wetzel was not present at the August meeting and as such did not vote to approve the August minutes in September. Trustee Bright was present at the August meeting but not at the September meeting; Trustee Fry alone could not approve the August minutes. Accordingly, Trustee Bright moved to accept the August minutes and Trustee Fry seconded the motion. Vote: Brightyes, Wetzel- abstain, Fry- yes. The September minutes were then read aloud and briefly discussed. Trustee Wetzel moved to accept the minutes as read, and Trustee Fry seconded the motion. Trustee Bright indicated that he could not vote on the September minutes as he was not at that meeting. Vote: Bright- abstain, Wetzel- yes, Fry- yes.

Monroe Township Fire Department- Monroe Fire shared with the trustees that year to date there were 229 runs into Jersey Township.

West Licking Fire District- no report.

Letters, communications, telephone calls- Licking County Recycling put a sign up by the dumpsters asking people not to leave material on the ground and may add an additional dumpster to accommodate demand. Licking County Planning recommended zoning changes regarding regulation of food trucks and of container restaurants. The new salt barn is behind schedule because of the unavailability of building materials due to Covid-19 restrictions, and a resident is replacing a headstone in Jersey Cemetery.

Unfinished business- issues remain regarding the overlay district; the trustees will wait for the zoning inspector to address these various issues.